Greater Manchester Orienteering Activities

Minutes of the 26th Annual General Meeting held on Tuesday 1st May 2012 

 South Manchester Quaker Meeting House, 82 Wythenshawe Road, Northenden 
PRESENT

Caroline Barcham, Sue Birkinshaw, Beryl Blackhall, Grahame Crawshaw, Irene Crawshaw, Kath Etherden, 

Andrew Gregory, Margaret Gregory, Alan Heron, Peter Lomas, Steve Round, Paul Turner

1. APOLOGIES

John Britton, Stephen Richards, Frank Rose, Kath Rose, Vicky Thornton.

2. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE 2010 AGM
Accepted as a true record. Proposed by Beryl Blackhall. Seconded by Sue Birkinshaw
3. ANNUAL REPORTS

3.1 CHAIRPERSON

The full report from Sue Birkinshaw has been sent for publication in both club newsletters. Sue outlined the problem of ensuring all areas are up to standard due to the fragmented maintenance scheme and the course review initiative being tried this year. Sue also expressed her thanks to everyone who helps GMOA in whatever capacity. Pete Lomas commented that, with the exception of training events, very few experienced orienteers make use of the permanent courses and it was agreed that we try to encourage club members to do this. 

Acceptance of the report proposed by Margaret Gregory. Seconded by Caroline Barcham

3.2 HONORARY TREASURER

Report and Balance Sheet at 31st March 2012 from Grahame Crawshaw. 

Grahame commented on the healthy financial reserves, but explained that the expected income from maintenance contracts is likely to be considerably lower next year and that the downward trend in map sales seems likely to continue. He also pointed out that the course review scheme is now underway – with £5400 committed to the project.

Acceptance of the report proposed by Steve Round. Seconded by Pete Lomas.
3.3 ADOPTION OF THE AUDITED ACCOUNTS

Grahame has received written confirmation that the accounts are in order from the Auditor Andrew Addis.

4. OPERATIONAL REPORTS
4.1 MAINTENANCE

Pete Lomas submitted a written report. He stressed the excellent work carried out by postwatchers and the continued unstinting efforts of Jim Nightingale and Phil Ellis in keeping the POCs fully operational. It was noted that (in general) vandalism problems are reducing – although they often appear when POCs are new, and the posts fresh and highly visible. Beryl pointed out that responsibility for maintenance at Amberswood (where the posts have not yet been installed) will fall on GMOA for the first year, after which the “Friends of Amberswood” will take over.

The maintenance report was accepted. Proposed by Grahame Crawshaw. Seconded by Caroline Barcham

4.2 MAP PRODUCTION

John Britton presented summaries of map orders and big map orders to the meeting. The figures show that areas where there are NO map sales are those where there is no visitor centre or sales point.

4.3 SITES AND PUBLICITY

The new leaflets have been distributed to all publicity points and the new ‘course reviewers’ will be given a supply for topping up purposes. Margaret Gregory suggested that a member of the GMOA committee attend the Marketing Course Group. Steve Round suggested using trams for publicity. These and other ideas will be discussed at the next committee meeting.

4.4 AREA REVIEWS 

Caroline Barcham gave a brief outline of the ‘course reviews’ project, which will begin this year. Before work commences, reviewers will be asked to provide a brief schedule for the work they are being asked to do over the coming year.  Beryl commented that it was good to have new eyes looking at courses.

The above reports were all accepted. Proposed by Grahame Crawshaw. Seconded by Kath Etherden

5. PROPOSALS DULY NOTIFIED – None received

6. ELECTION OF OFFICERS

All officers were elected unopposed:

CHAIR: 

Sue Birkinshaw 

Proposed by Irene Crawshaw. Seconded by Kath Etherden

VICE CHAIR

John Britton

Proposed by Irene Crawshaw. Seconded by Sue Birkinshaw.

HON TREASURER
Grahame Crawshaw
Proposed by Andrew Gregory. Seconded by Beryl Blackhall.

HON SECRETARY
Irene Crawshaw

Proposed by Margaret Gregory. Seconded by Beryl Blackhall.
7. ELECTION OF TWO COMMITTEE MEMBERS
Caroline Barcham
Proposed by Grahame Crawshaw. Seconded by Andrew Gregory.

Kath Etherden

Proposed by Margaret Gregory. Seconded by Beryl Blackhall.

Elected unopposed.

Pete Lomas was co-opted on to the committee. The chairs of MDOC and SELOC are also invited to attend committee meetings.

8. APPOINTMENT OF HONORARY AUDITOR FOR 2012/13

Andrew Addis is willing to continue as auditor. The meeting was in agreement with this.

Proposed by Steve Round. Seconded by Grahame Crawshaw.

9. A.O.B.

Discussions ranged around a number of topics.

Alan Heron offered congratulations that our finances were in good order, suggested that we include an email address on our maps – with a request that users contact us to say how many maps were used and when, and asked if the GMOA committee are “happy” with what we are doing, and what our objectives are.

Grahame Crawshaw responded that without GMOA, arrangements for servicing the POCs in Greater Manchester would fall on the 2 clubs, who are already working extremely hard to deliver their other orienteering commitments. There is little evidence that mainstream orienteers are interested in either using or developing POCs.

Pete Lomas pointed out that POCs are competing with all other O events (which are now held much more frequently than was the case 20-25 years ago) and questioned how useful they are. He feels that some are not suitable for children, and suggested that we need to look carefully at map sales (and evidence from the review process) and concentrate our efforts on those POCs which ARE used.

Caroline Barcham commented that scouts, guides and schools use POCs, often on the spur of the moment.

Pete Lomas suggested that scouts and guides are being given the wrong impression of orienteering – with insufficient instruction (based partly on experience at the recent MDOC Teggs Nose evening event, where, in spite of reassurances from leaders, there was little evidence of any familiarity with orienteering basics!).

Sue Birkinshaw pointed out that we receive constant requests to plan/install new POCs, and suggested that we should look at who would suffer if we closed ALL our courses.

Margaret Gregory suggested that instruction/teaching should be delivered by park rangers – supported by an experienced orienteer.

A suggestion was made that our publicity should stress that MDOC and SELOC provide proper instruction, hence encouraging people to progress from a POC experience into club membership.

The meeting closed at 9.15pm



Minutes taken by Irene Crawshaw
